

Policing Committee

September 28, 2016

Minutes

Members Present: Peter Pagnucco, Maryann Morris, Joel Kuhlberg, Darcy Duval, Wendy Arace.

Other: Paul Gordon, Selectboard

Paul reported that the Subcommittee of Stephen, Michael and himself met on September 13, 2016 and will be meeting with Lt. Oliver on September 30. Discussion continued regarding which nearby towns should be invited to attend a future meeting. It was decided that Weston, Peru, and Landgrove would be part of the initial discussions.

Survey results were discussed. 122 surveys have been submitted. Discussion followed regarding community input in various categories and the implications of the results.

Plans were made for the October 12th Community Forum and how the meeting should be formatted. Maryann will prepare a statistical summary for discussion.

Discussion concerning the recent break in at Jake's Restaurant took place and some concerns with the early VSP investigation were expressed.

Paul will discuss with Lt. Oliver continuing VSP coverage. A request will be made to spend more time driving the town roads with a decreased emphasis on speed/radar work on Rt. 11

The September 7, 2016 minutes were approved.

The next meeting will be the Community Forum on October 12, 2016 at 7 pm.